From:

Rep. Andy Josephson

To:

Thomas Atkinson

Subject: Date: FW: Big Game Commercial Services Board reconsideration of HB 267

Thursday, February 15, 2018 3:20:42 PM

Please post on BASIS>

From: Henry D. Tiffany IV [mailto:henrydtiffanyiv@yahoo.com]

Sent: Thursday, February 15, 2018 2:51 PM

To: Rep. Andy Josephson < Rep. Andy Josephson@akleg.gov>

Subject: Big Game Commercial Services Board reconsideration of HB 267

Dear Representative Josephson,

As you may know, the State of Alaska Big Game Commercial Services Board (BGCSB) held a teleconference board meeting on Thursday, February 1st, 2018 to discuss many of the proposed legislative bills that have been introduced this session and the potential impacts they may have on the Big Game Guiding and Transporter industries the board is tasked in regulating.

With regards to HB 267, after robust discussion and deliberation, the board unanimously voted to oppose HB 267. The consensus was that the original intent and understanding was that these forms were to be held in strict confidence and that over time this has been slowly eroded. The board did not wish to continue, or support, this erosion. This would also add additional costs to the Division and the BGCSB, neither of which seems prudent at this time, when there are many other ways that municipalities can gather this same information. As such, we were opposed to HB 267.

With that said, I do believe the BGCSB would reconsider its position on HB 267 if the privacy issue were met, a limitation on the number of years a borough or municipality can "look back" regarding what they perceive to possibly be missing fees was met and if statutory fee authority for the licensing division were granted as there is likely to be a cost to compiling or pulling this requested information.

If those concerns can be adequately met and resolved I do believe the BGCSB would reconsider its position on HB 267 and could vote to support it but not unless those concerns were addressed.

In advance, I thank you for your time and consideration and should you have any questions or if I may be of any assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me at your convenience. While I am currently away from home I can be available to testify telephonically if you would like, or are inviting, testimony.

Respectfully,

Timothy Clark

From:

Phil Shoemaker < grizskins@gmail.com>

Sent:

Friday, February 23, 2018 10:09 AM

To: Cc: Timothy Clark
APHA Deb Moore

Subject:

He 267

Mr Chairman and committee members,

As a long time resident of the Alaska peninsula and part time guide I am adamantly opposed to HB 267 as it simply adds a third level of taxation only upon guides who already pay a fee to the State of Alaska, as well as the Federal land managers upon whose land we operate.

The Lake and Penn Borough, who's permits specify that they offer no benefits or privileges to permit holders, now want to raise their fees for operations that are permitted on lands they do not own nor control.

This is a blatant example of taxation without any representation.

Sent from my iPad